



MINUTES OF THE UPPER DEVERILLS PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  

Held in the VILLAGE HALL on Wednesday, 14th July 2010

Present: 
Councillor Lady Wheeler (Chairman)

Councillors Blue, Greenwood and Fagan

Caroline Sawyer
PCSO Caroline Wright

10/027   Acceptance of apologies for absence 
There were apologies for absence from Fleur De Rhe Philippe & Michael Mounde
10/028 Open Session for members of the public –  

Caroline Sawyer the new Community Emergency Volunteer attended the meeting. 
10/029 To receive declarations of interests – None declared

10/030 to confirm and sign the minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2010 were accepted as true records.  

Proposed:   Councillor Blue
Seconded:  Councillor Fagan
10/031Chairman’s Announcements

The Chairman asked PCSO Caroline Wright if she had anything for the Council. The fête on Saturday at 2pm was mentioned and PCSO Caroline Wright informed Council that she would try to attend.
Chairman informed Council that she had purchased a book token for Trish Shuler and a thank you letter had been sent.
The Chairman introduced Caroline Sawyer to Council and thanked her for coming along. She stated that she was not sure how far she covered as a CEV: the Clerk was asked to send details of the Wiltshire Council contact Jane Browning to Caroline.
The Parish exercises were discussed as to whether Council wished to participate. Council resolved that as the CEV was new and would be attending the training in October the Parish would not participate in an exercise but would consider discussing taking part next year. Councillor Wheeler agreed to meet up with the CEV to help update and form a new list of emergency contacts.
Action: Clerk, Wheeler
10/032 Co-option Vacancy
Two applicants have applied, and Council agreed it would like to see them. The Clerk was instructed to clarify if both could be taken on as Councillors and what the procedure would be if Council could increase its membership levels. The Clerk was instructed to come back to Councillors by email.
The following dates are to be arranged for the interviews 16th 17th 23rd to 26th August 2010 in the evening to be held at Kingston Village Hall. Clerk to contact the applicants and email Councillors. Clerk to arrange Village Hall booking
Action: Clerk

10/033 River Deverill – Ford update

Councillor Wheeler and Councillor Fagan reported back to Council on their meeting with the Area Highways Engineer. It was noticed that there had been a significant reduction of traffic and it was agreed that the situation would be monitored over the winter months before a depth gauge would be implemented. 
The River Walk. Tim Bray has been in contact and said that the Land Drainage Engineer would like to walk the land. The Clerk suggested that the riparian owners be sent a letter with an answer sheet and SAE for replies so that Council could obtain permission to carry out the river walk.
Councillors checked the electoral sheets and informed the Clerk of the people to contact for an autumn walk.
Action: Clerk
10/034 Replacement of seat by Kingston Deverill Bridge
The Clerk was instructed to action a Consultation pack for the village Fête. The consultation sheet should ask for a name and address to know which residents of the Upper Deverills commented.  The Clerk was also instructed to action the grant form to the AONB.
Action: Clerk

10/035 Broadband –Update from the BAG from Councillor Greenwood

Councillor Greenwood read out his report which is attached to these minutes. Councillor Greenwood informed Council that one parishioner has come forward this morning to join the group. Councillor Fagan informed Council that she had heard of other systems with satellite dishes being used by whole villages; she would email Councillor Greenwood the details. 
Chairman Felicity Wheeler thanked Councillor Greenwood for his report. It has been an interesting exercise and the Council has learnt a lot.
10/036 Parish Steward – tasks to be undertaken

It was noted that the weeds along the curbs through the villages required attention. Information was requested on how they would take action on this. The Clerk would email the reply on how the weeds would be removed to Councillors
Large ruts have appeared along the edges of the Hindon road surface between the large barn on the left hand side and the junction of the A350 and the verge over run needs looking at. The Clerk would inform the Highways Manager.
Action Clerk
10/037 Community Speed Watch/Traffic Action Group update from Councillor Blue

The HA scheme to study the safety of junctions on the A303 in the area of the A350 has been scrapped. The scrapping of this scheme has had an impact upon the 7.5t weight restriction scheme as Wilts County Highways will have to consider the safety of the junction. The Government has cut approximately a quarter (£1.1m) from Wilts County’s roads budget.  As a result of this all current traffic schemes are under review to determine which ones will be funded.  The review is currently underway and the outcome should be known within 3 -4 weeks and will be published on the Wiltshire Council Website. If the weight restriction scheme gets the go ahead then Wiltshire Council Traffic Department will have to look at junction realignments at the A350/A303 junctions and the Little Chef/A303 junction.  To produce the plans will take approximately a year so at the very earliest we cannot expect to see any weight restrictions imposed for approximately 2 years at the earliest, assuming the scheme gets the go ahead.

The Longbridge Deverill/Crockerton speed watch scheme is on-going but the recommendation that was given is not to give up our static camera site for Speed watch at present. Following this advice Council decided to stick with the system the parish has in place at present.
10/038 Planning- Field Shelters - Burton Farm
The Clerk updated the Council on the correspondence received from Sue Morgan regarding the field shelters. Council will also be updated regularly on the issues at Burton Farm. 
Action: Clerk
10/039 Payments

   S Jeffries Invoice Wages 






£ 416.25

   S Jeffries Travelling 






£   14.40

   S Jeffries Heat Light Internet etc




            £   12.19

   Maiden Bradley Computer Contract Invoice Jun/July 2010

£   15.00

   Parish Partnership Training Community First



£     5.00

   Stationary Plus







£   24.85

   Community First Membership




            £   36.00

   Postage








£     8.00

   Chairman’s Allowance






£150.00

   Retrospective

   PCC Churchyard







£100.00

   PCC Parish News







£100.00

   Community First Insurance






£251.92

10/040 Clerk’s Report








· Training
Council noted the Clerk’s work actioned on the ‘Working with Your Council’ course.  
· Risk Assessment- update

Council approved the additions to the Risk Assessment following the review on the Council’s documentation on the above course
· Grant Awarding Policy Draft

Council resolved to use the Grants Policy document the Clerk had compiled to go out to with the application form already in use. 
· Warminster Area Board update

Council noted the Clerk’s report on the meeting. The Clerk was instructed to email the links for the parking consultation to councillors so that they could answer individually. 
· Banking Arrangements

Council noted that the Clerk had the documentation ready for when the co-opted position was filled and to amend the signatories list.
· Litter/Waste Equipment Loan Wiltshire Council
The Clerk was instructed to ask if it was possible to provide a safety team traffic team whilst parishioners litter picked.
The Clerk was instructed to write to Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton Parish Council to ask if they would like to co-operate with a possible joint litter picking from Longbridge Deverill junction on A350 /B3095 to end of Kingston to the 30pmh after the Church. 
· Nominations for voluntary awards


Councillors to email write ups to the Clerk regarding possible nominations for her to send on applications to Wiltshire Council. 





Action: Clerk
10/041 Matters raised by Councillors - for information only

No matters were brought to the attention of the Council
10/042 Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

The Clerk was instructed to email both the Parking and Waste Consultation details to Judy Munro.
Action: Clerk

The meeting closed at 8.22pm
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Wednesday, 15th September 2010, at 6.30pm in the Village Hall, Upper Deverills
All are welcome to attend.
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